Bridgewood Estates HOA Board Meeting at the HOA Solutions Office.  

Attended by Juanita and Tracy from HOA Solutions, Mort Hopland, Bob Marshall, Erin Hunter, Steve Piacitelli and Dianne Matthes

September 23, 2014

Juanita called the meeting to order at 6:35.

· The minutes from the July 8th meeting were approved;  
· Election of board positions:  Everyone on the board agreed to keep their current position.
Financials:

· Juanita is going to check with PenLight regarding the lights that we pay on a base rate, some of the lights we pay are usage based, perhaps it would be cheaper to pay all on a usage based policy;

· HOA Solutions started using Alliance Bank, less fees than Chase.  Juanita will research moving our accounts there also.  Alliance Bank would offer more options for the billing and paying of our annual dues;
· The annual budget meeting will be set up for the first week in December, when a location is determined, a message will be sent out to homeowners.

Old Business:

· The retention pond passed inspection; landscapers will be asked to do some fall clean up as needed;

· Sidewalk Repairs:  It was moved, seconded and approved that the HOA go ahead with the sidewalk repairs, any sidewalk with a gap of ¾ inch or greater will be repaired.  Funds will be used from the Reserve Fund for this repair;

· Juanita is going to make some inquiries to find other companies that repair/maintain gates.  If a new company is found with better prices than Guardian, Juanita will contract with them to do the repairs. It was moved, seconded and approved to have the repairs done as needed;

· Bids have been received for bark chip replacement and pressure washing of the play equipment, it was agreed to delay both jobs until Spring;
· Bids have been received for the removal of the trees in the common area behind Monty Laughlin’s house, one tree is in question whether it is actually in the common area, Steve will confirm that it is before anything is done, it is possible it could be on a homeowner’s property and the HOA would not be responsible for it.  A motion was made, seconded and approved to remove the trees that are confirmed in the common area.
New Business:

· Enforcement of the CC&Rs was discussed, basically pertaining to poorly maintained yards, the HOA does have the ability to fine homeowners who disregard the notices sent to them, this will now become a current action as needed;
· Mort is going to write a newsletter to go out to the homeowners, it will include notice on the budget meeting, emphasis will be made on the importance of keeping our yards looking neat and trim and to explain again that the maintenance of the trees along the streets are the responsibility of the homeowners to have them trimmed, tree limbs should be no lower than 13 feet at the street and 8 feet at the sidewalk;
· It was suggested that the HOA recognize Michael McKean for his volunteering to keep our gate computer software up and running, Dianne is going to get a Thank You card and a $50.00 Panera gift certificate to present to him;
· The next board meeting is scheduled for October 22, 2014, 6:30 p.m. at the HOA Solutions office.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

Dianne Matthes, Bridgewood Estates HOA Secretary

